NORTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE

STAFFING COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the Staffing Committee held on 2 December 2013 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus, Northern Regional College.

Present
Mr S Davidson (Chairperson), Mr I Goldsworthy and Mr T Neilands (Principal)

In Attendance
Mrs B Laverty, Mrs C Moore and Mr J Hunter.

UNRESERVED BUSINESS
32.1
Apologies

Apologies were received from Mrs Allison and Mr R Jay 

32.2
Declarations of Interests

There were no declarations of interest. 

32.3
Minutes of the Last Meeting

The unreserved minutes of the meeting of the Staffing Committee held on 4 November 2013 were approved.

32.4
Matters Arising

32.4.1
Review of Industrial Relations (minute 31.4.2) 
The Principal provided Members with an update regarding the review of industrial relations being undertaken by Sir Robert Salisbury on behalf of CNI. Sir Robert had given a verbal report to the CNI Board on 25 November 2013 and he intends to submit his final Report to the Board prior to Christmas. The Principal advised Members that Sir Robert would be making a number of recommendations relating to Sector negotiating machinery. It is hoped to bring his Report to the next meeting of the Governing Body (29 January 2014) and the Staffing Committee 

32.5
Chairperson’s Communications

There were no Chairperson’s communications.

32.6
Correspondence

The Committee noted the following correspondence:

a) DEL Circular FE 11/13 Disclosure and Barring Arrangements, dated 6 November 2013, which reminds colleges of vetting requirements for (i) recruiting staff; (ii) existing staff; and (iii) students.
32.7
Staff Survey 2013

The Committee received a revised Staff Survey Summary, which provided details of the number of persons, who had responded to each question in the document. The Chair stated that it would be interesting to explore variances between campuses and schools.

Mrs Moore, Director of Finance and Corporate Development, undertook to provide a revised document for the meeting on 27 January 2014 highlighting any issues arising from campuses. She also indicated that she would include an Action Plan to implement the areas for improvement arising from the Survey.

32.8
Corporate KPIs 

The Committee received a Progress Report regarding the Staffing Committee KPIs as at 2 December 2013. It was noted that good progress had been made in regard to the cost of staff, absenteeism and staff voice KPIs.

The Committee confirmed that it would continue to monitor the net staff utilisation KPI.

32.9
Review of Employment Policies
The Committee received a Report providing details of the outcome of the review of employment policies undertaken in August 2013. The Committee noted that policies relating to career breaks, disability, maternity, redundancy, sickness absence and adoption were under review. 

32.10
Staffing Committee Action Plan 2013/2014

The Committee received and agreed the revised Action Plan for 2013/2014 (see Appendix 1). 

32.11
Any Other Notified Business

There was no other notified business

32.12
Next Meeting

The Chairman reminded Members that the next meeting of the Committee would be held on Monday 27 January 2014 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus commencing at 6.30 pm. It was noted that the Finance and General Purposes Committee would join the Staffing Committee for a joint discussion on a number of issues.
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